Miss Ruth Hoover,
Department of Physical Education for Women,
University of Illinois,
Urbana, Illinois.

Dear Miss Hoover:

The College Office has raised some question with Mr. Shenk about the grade for Forrest Lee Hill, who was enrolled in Elementary Social Dancing and Varsity Athletics during the spring semester. Our "total enrollment book" shows that he withdrew in both courses, and of course WD was recorded on the grade sheet. The College office apparently has no record of his withdrawal.

Can you tell us where we might find Miss Schilling's grade book? Mr. Shenk thought that might help straighten the matter out. We are unable to find any withdrawal slip for him, and cannot find Miss Schilling's grade book. If she took it with her, then I suppose we may have to give the student an "F", but Mr. Shenk dislikes to do that if there is a chance that he officially withdraw.

The gymmasium is a quiet place these days, but very cool and comfortable. The playground is going well, and at the street dance Monday night (the second one this summer) there were about 500 in attendance.

Mr. Shenk says, "You might ask Miss Hoover if she is working on her program for required physical education." He is spending quite a bit of time on it, but runs into a snag occasionally. There still is no definite action on the proposal, however.

I am enclosing a stamped, addressed envelope so that you will not need to spend much time in letting us know where we might find Miss Schilling's grade book - that is, if you know where it is. Thank you very much.